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CLARIFICATION ANNOUNCEMENT 
 

 Reference is made to (i) the Company’s announcement dated 9 August 2016 in 
relation to the proposed issue (the “Proposed Issue”) of the New Shares under a general 

mandate pursuant to the 2013 Share Award Scheme of the Company (the 
“Announcement”); and (ii) the next day disclosure return (the “Next Day Disclosure 
Return”) submitted by the Company on 9 August 2016 in relation to the Proposed Issue. 

Unless otherwise stated, capitalised terms used in this announcement shall have the same 
meanings as those defined in the Announcement. 
 
 The Company would like to clarify that the issue of the New Shares as stated in the 
Next Day Disclosure Return is yet to be materialised as such issue is still subject to the 
approval of the listing of, and permission to deal in, the New Shares to be granted by the 
Stock Exchange. The Company will publish another announcement after the said approval 
has been granted by the Stock Exchange. 
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